Fallen IN Grace Ministries G W l Restoring the Fallen
inistri . Mending the Broken

— MINISTRIES —

Red Barn Ministries

A Ministry of
Immanuel Baptist Church
12046 Normandy Bhed.
Jacksonwville, FL 32221 "

Gu[tia

Galatians 6:1 Ministries Newsletter
February 2025

Dear Friends and Supporters,

It has been an excellent start to 2025, and we are thrilled about our plans for this year. God has kept us
busier than ever, and we're so grateful for the many opportunities to help those who have reached out
to us—more than ever. Serving these individuals is an incredible blessing, and we're so thankful for your
prayers and support, which make it all possible.

Our relationship with Immanuel Baptist Church in Jacksonville, Florida, has already proven to be
precisely what we needed. It has been a tremendous blessing to us. We aim to be there every five or six
weeks, and earlier this month, we had the privilege of spending time with the Chomas. We plan to be there
again in February and March. Attending services at Immanuel is always a joy. The church has embraced
our ministry wholeheartedly, and we genuinely feel their love and support. That encouragement means the
world to us.

Pastor Neal recently spent a week with us here, and we made exciting plans for the future. One key focus

right now is establishing a budget that will allow us to accomplish everything we need to do this year. Our
monthly budget is approximately $5,000, and we ask you to pray that God will provide through churches

and individuals who see the value of this ministry.

We're also excited to announce that our first Restoration Workshop of the year will be held in April. It's
going to be a fantastic time together! While we'll still meet on Thursday and Friday like in the past, the
workshop will end at 4 p.m. on Friday instead of Saturday morning, allowing everyone a head start on their
journey home. We will also provide materials for all attendees. Stay tuned for more details in the coming
weeks!

Another exciting event is on the horizon for 2026—something we've dreamed of since moving here:

a Restoration Camp Meeting under the tent at the Red Barn! Plans are already in motion, and we're
working on a great program. We are excited about the potential of this meeting to encourage and inspire
those in attendance.



On a personal note, I'm thrilled to announce the upcoming release of my new book within the next 60
days. This 36-day devotional focuses on David's prayer of repentance in Psalm 51 and has proven to be a
powerful tool in helping people restore their relationship with the Lord. We'll be sharing details about its
release soon. Additionally, two more books are in the works and should be released later this year.

We also had an unusual experience here at the Red Barn this month—for only the second time in the
seven and a half years we've been here, we saw snow! This time, however, it stuck! We got about five or
six inches, and it stayed on the ground for several days. While it was a beautiful sight, the weather brought
some challenges. Please pray for Brenda, as she slipped while walking out to feed the animals and landed
hard on her tailbone, fracturing the bone. She’s in extreme pain and moving very slowly. \We're praying for a
quick and complete healing so she can return to all the work needed. Please keep both of us in your prayers
for good health—we need strength to accomplish everything God has called us to do.

Please join us in prayer as we continue to work on improving the facilities at the Red Barn. One of our
current needs is installing a water softening system, which will help preserve our equipment and improve
the quality of our well water. This project will cost about $1,500; we trust God to provide it. We plan to
expand our housing facilities by adding a couple more tiny houses this year to accommodate more people.

As we move forward in 2025, we are so grateful for those who have partnered with us financially to make
this ministry possible. If you want to give, you can go online by visiting Galatiansé1.com.

For those who prefer to mail a check, you now have two options:

1. Mail directly to our sending church
Immanuel Baptist Church
12046 Normandy Boulevard
Jacksonville, FL 32221
(Please make checks payable to Galatians 6:1 Ministries.)\

2. Mail directly to us at the Red Barn:
(Please make checks payable to Galatians 6:1 Ministries.)

Your support allows us to continue this much-needed restoration work, and we are so thankful for each
one of you who gives.

Finally, we're thrilled about the name change to Galatians 6:1 Ministries and how well it has been received.
Brenda and I are grateful that God has brought us through challenging times and lifted us to more
significant opportunities to serve Him.

We want to hear from you! Please let us know if you have a prayer request or need encouragement. If you
would like us to send a hard copy of this newsletter to your church, especially if you're a supporting church,
we'd be happy to do so.

Thank you for your love, support, and prayers. You are a vital part of this ministry, and we are grateful for
each of you. We pray February will be a blessed month for you, your family, and the ministries you serve.

With gratitude and love,
David and Brenda Hyles
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